Submission from Heather Benbow (via email)

To whom it may concern,

I wish to respond to the above issues paper, specifically question 44 on owners corporations and pets and smoking:

 “Questions: Considering the range of circumstances that owners corporations may have to deal with, and without limiting yourself to the prompts above:

44  Should there be Model Rules regarding pets and smoking? If so, should there be a choice of rules such as is allowed in New South Wales (with or without a default option)?"

I like the three options for model rules on pets from NSW. The presence of these rules in the body corporate information would give new purchasers greater clarity on pets when they purchase a property.

I am very much in favour of model rules that drastically restrict smoking in all outdoor areas including private courtyards and balconies. If units in a development allow for the circulation of second-hand smoke into other units then this should likewise be restricted in a model rule.

The reasons for this are the known harmful health effects of second-hand smoke. 

These effects should not be borne by other residents. Workplaces, airports, universities and many other public places are going smoke-free. With more and more medium and high-density units being built, we must find ways to protect non-smokers and children from second-hand smoke. The liberty to smoke can only be extended where it does not affect others. Unfortunately, in medium and high-density living arrangements this might not be possible.

I live in a medium-density development and fortunately seem to have no smokers immediately adjacent, but when visitors occasionally smoke in neighbouring units it drastically affects the standard of living of my family and we must keep all windows closed. I fear that smokers might move in at some stage, leaving us wondering if we need to sell our unit and move elsewhere.

I thank you for the opportunity to give my view on these issues.

Sincerely,

-- 

Dr Heather Benbow

